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Dear Parents and Carers  

Welcome back to a new academic year! I do hope that you all managed to have an enjoyable and restful 
summer break.  

All pupils have had a wonderful start to the term and have settled in to their new classes and year groups 
tremendously well. It has been an absolute joy walking around the school and seeing how happy the children 
are.  

I would like to welcome all of our new children, staff and families, to our school community. It has been lovely 
getting to know you all! There is a really positive energy felt across the whole school and everyone seems 
genuinely thrilled to be back.  

We have come back to a new Education Minister, in Kit Malthouse, and the School’s White paper is now being 
reviewed. It is also of course, a year which is likely to be very challenging financially for schools, for staff and 
for families, especially regarding rising utility costs and the increase in the rate of inflation. Please remember 
that if you are facing challenges you can contact both our Parent Support Advisor, Sophie Smart, as well as our 
Welfare Manager, Miss Paula, via our School Office who may be able to offer help and support. 

Breakfast and After School Club 

● Breakfast and After School Clubs take place daily. Please contact the School Office if you would like to     
request a place for your child 
● Children who are attending Breakfast Club will arrive through the Main Office Entrance. 
    Breakfast Club starts at 7.50am. 
● The cost for Breakfast Club for Reception to Year 6 pupils is £2.00, and £3.50 for Nursery pupils. After School 
Club is £8.00, and WRAP (both Breakfast Club and After School Club) is discounted at £11. Payment must be 
made on ParentPay in advance. 
 
You will receive a separate letter with more details of our WRAP Around provision soon. 
 
PE arrangement 
 
Pupils are required to attend school dressed in their PE kits on the day they are timetabled to have PE, and will 
remain in their PE kits for the day. 
 
Please make sure they wear our Bush Hill Park Primary School (BHP) PE uniform. If you do not have a PE kit with 
our BHP logo, pupils must wear plain black or green tracksuit bottoms and a plain white t-shirt. Please note, 
that branded (Adidas, Puma, or Nike for example) clothing, or hooded tops are not permitted. 
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School Office 
 
Our School Office hours are 8am to 1.30pm, and 2pm to 4pm – the office will be closed between 
1.30pm – 2pm every day. If you need to collect or return a child for an appointment, please make sure 
this takes place outside of this time, and that you give enough notice for the School Office to make the necessary 
arrangements in advance. Any calls to the School Office when it is closed will be diverted to an answerphone 
and will be responded to as soon as possible within opening hours. 
 
Can I kindly ask that you ensure that all of your contact and emergency contact details are up to date so that 
you receive all communications that we send to you.  
 
Parent Governor 
 
The school has a vacancy for a Parent Governor. You will receive a separate letter outlining the role of the Parent 
Governor and how to apply for this position if you are interested.  
 
I am very much looking forward to this academic year and have a strong feeling that it will be a very enjoyable 
and successful one!  
 
Thank you for your continued support. 
 
Yours faithfully 
 
 
 
Anna Theodosiou 
Headteacher 
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